
Attention: Ms Maureen Weeks 
 Secretary 
 Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport References Committee 
 
Dear Ms Weeks 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide further information to the Inquiry into the Wine 
Industry, as requested in your letter of 20 July 2005. 
 
Retail Wine Price Break-up 
The attached graphic indicates the approximate cost/margin components of a bottle of wine. 
 
Approximately half of the final price of the wine is accounted for by government taxation (GST 
+ WET, 24%) and the retailer’s margin (23%). 
 
Grape costs are included in Cost of Goods Sold (23%) and represent approximately 5.7% or 
$0.84 of the $15.00 final price.  This equates to an average of about $900/tonne for the 
grapes that are used in a $15 bottle of wine. 
 
I have attached a copy of the most recent WFA Deloitte Benchmarking Study, which will give 
more detail. 
 
Dispute Resolution 
There is a reference in the Hansard that indicates that wineries have not adopted dispute 
resolution clauses, as recommended by the Wine Industry Relations Committee (WIRC).  
This is in fact inaccurate.  For example, the Hardy Wine Company has dispute resolution 
clauses in all its cool area contracts, and over half of its warm inland area grape supply.  
McGuigan Simeon has clauses in all of its contracts, and these were used effectively by 
growers in 2005 to dispute the price offered.  Orlando Wyndham also has a dispute resolution 
clause which has been used in all contracts since 2003.  I have enclosed a confidential copy 
of the Orlando Wyndham clause for your internal reference. 
 
Future Hearings 
On a final note, I would like to request the opportunity to appear before the Committee again if 
further hearings are held.  I believe a false impression of the creation of the oversupply has 
been given, and would like the opportunity to present to redress this view. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Stephen Strachan 
Chief Executive 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Stephen Strachan 
Chief Executive 
Winemakers' Federation of Australia 
National Wine Centre, Hackney Road, Adelaide  SA  5000 
or PO Box 2414, Kent Town  SA  5071 
Phone:  +61 8 8222 9255 
Fax:  +61 8 8222 9250 
Email:  ceo@wfa.org.au 
Internet:  www.wfa.org.au 
 
Disclaimer 
NOTICE - This communication contains information which is confidential and the copyright of the Winemakers' Federation of 
Australia (WFA) or a third party. If you are not the intended recipient of this communication please delete and destroy all 
copies and telephone WFA immediately. If you are the intended recipient of this communication you should not copy, 
disclose or distribute this communication without the authority of WFA. 
Any views expressed in this communication are those of the individual sender except where the sender specifically states 
them to be the view of WFA. 
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